Schedule of 23rd January Cabinet Briefing report recommendations, the Children's Services Scrutiny Committee view and the February 13th Cabinet Briefing response.   

At the meeting of the Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee held on 6 February, 2007 Members considered the 23rd January Cabinet Briefing report in relation to the Building Schools for the future:  key decisions for the Outline Business Case. Its views were presented to the Cabinet Briefing meeting on 13th February.

This note presents the 23rd January Cabinet Briefing report recommendations, the Scrutiny Committee views and the subsequent 13th February Cabinet Briefing response.   

Cabinet Briefing 23rd January report recommendation

1. Agree the changes proposed for Harrop Fold, Moorside and Swinton High, Wentworth High and All Hallows RC High within the revised Control Option for the BSF secondary estate as the basis for discussion  

Scrutiny Committee view

The Scrutiny Committee were concerned that there will not be enough secondary school provision for children in the Swinton North area and seek assurances that the existing community facilities will be relocated

Response from 13th February Cabinet Briefing meeting:  This matter be noted. The new Schools will have the same level of Community use facilities. In respect of additional provision, the existing facilities at Pendlebury Recreation Centre will be retained and an aspiration of Cabinet is to increase levels of additional facilities over the longer term.

Cabinet Briefing report recommendation

2. Note the current affordability position of the revised Control Option and agree to receive an updated assessment of the funding gap as appropriate at either the Cabinet Briefing on 13th February, 2007 or Cabinet on 27th February.

Scrutiny Committee view


The Scrutiny Committee agreed to note the current affordability position as outlined in the report but were concerned about how the Council was going to meet the funding gap outlined in the report and would like further reports on this in the future

Response from 13th February Cabinet Briefing meeting:

This request be agreed.

Cabinet Briefing report recommendation

3. Agree to the use of proposed capital receipts

Scrutiny Committee view

As in 1. above that existing community facilities would be replaced.

Response from 13th February Cabinet Briefing meeting: 

This matter be noted.

Cabinet Briefing report recommendation

4. Agree the scope of the Local Education Partnership (LEP) 

Scrutiny Committee view


The Scrutiny Committee agreed with the scope of the LEP and requested that a member of the opposition should be given a place on the Partnership.

Response from 13th February Cabinet Briefing meeting:
The matter be noted and the Committee be informed that the Council is likely to only have one Representative on the LEP.

Cabinet Briefing report recommendation

5. Agree the potential revenue implications of the LEP for the 2008/09 budget

Scrutiny Committee view
The Scrutiny Committee noted the potential revenue implications

Response from 13th February Cabinet Briefing meeting:
 The matter be noted.

Cabinet Briefing report recommendation

6. Agree the approach to Information and Communications Technology (ICT) and Soft Facilities Management (FM) services outlined in section 5 of the report 

Scrutiny Committee view
The Scrutiny Committee noted the above recommendation

Response from 13th February Cabinet Briefing meeting:
The matter be noted.

Cabinet Briefing report recommendation
7. Note the removal of the proposed Academy at Salford Quays from the BSF sample scheme 

Scrutiny Committee view
The Scrutiny Committee noted the above recommendation

Response from 13th February Cabinet Briefing meeting:
The matter be noted.

Cabinet Briefing report recommendation
8. Agree that statutory consultation on the enlargement of Walkden High School be commenced in January 2007

Scrutiny Committee view
The Scrutiny Committee endorsed the above recommendation

Response from 13th February Cabinet Briefing meeting:
 The matter be noted.

Cabinet Briefing report recommendation
9. Agree to receive further reports as necessary on the Outline Business Case at Cabinet Briefing on 13th February and Cabinet on 27th February, 2007 

Scrutiny Committee view
The Scrutiny Committee would welcome further reports on the outline business case in the future.

Response from 13th February Cabinet Briefing meeting:
This request be acceded to.

In addition to the above comments Scrutiny Committee determined the following-

1
The Scrutiny Committee are opposed to the closure of St George’s and have grave concerns about the failure to reach an agreement with the Roman Catholic Diocese over plans for the future organisation of Roman Catholic secondary schools in Salford.

RESPONSE: (1). Cabinet Briefing Endorse the decisions on the OBC contained within the Cabinet Briefing report that Cabinet are minded to take; and

(2)
Reaffirm the closure of St. George's RC School as part of the decision taken in the Control Option within the SBC, endorsed by Council and agreed by Cabinet on 15th November 2006.

2 
The Scrutiny Committee would like information to be submitted to a future meeting of the Scrutiny Committee at the earliest opportunity, setting out the proposals for travel plans to meet the requirements of the BSF Proposals.

RESPONSE: This request be acceded to

3.
The Scrutiny Committee noted the reduction in size of Harrop Fold High School but requested further information at the earliest opportunity on what use is to be made of the spare wing at Harrop Fold and specific details about the educational facilities to be located there.


RESPONSE: This request be acceded to on completion of discussions with the Governing Body

For Cabinet’s information there was a discussion amongst members of the Scrutiny Committee about the size of schools and the number of pupil places.  Some members of the Scrutiny Committee felt that 1500 was too large a number for a secondary school, however the majority of members felt that 1500 was an appropriate number for teaching purposes and therefore the Scrutiny Committee endorsed the extension of Walkden High School to 1500 pupil places.

RESPONSE: The matter be noted

